
Dear comrades,
dear friends of the ICOR,

We send you and your organizations militant and revolutionary 
greetings for the turn of the year!

The working class and the peoples of the world do not want to perish
in the capitalist barbarism of war, crises, fascism and environmental 
destruction. It is up to us to contribute to give a socialist perspective 
to their struggle and unite them worldwide.

We wish you and all of us optimism, clarity, fighting strength and 
health – and important steps in building ICOR and the 
anti-imperialist and anti-fascist united front!

Monika Gaertner-Engel,
General Coordinator of the ICOR

Protest at Amir Kabir university, Iran, September 2022

»Once the peoples themselves speak,
they will quickly be united!«

(Bertolt Brecht)


